RFS REGS, 4/11/2008

DHS Docket No. ICEB-2008-0002
Dear USCIS Director,

Please accept my sincere appreciation for the OPT extension rule which would certainly go a long way to help STEM graduates. I am an MBA student (with Finance concentration) who has a job offer with a top financial firm on Wall Street. However, I am depending on a lottery for my H1B visa which could potentially ruin everything that I have worked for till date. To work on Wall Street was a dream and I really believe that MBA Students like me who have genuine job offers in other fields like Accounting, Marketing, MIS, Operations etc should be given opportunity for extension like STEM Graduates. This ruling would certainly impact the influx of experienced international students into the Business School programs in US. Diversity in Business School education is looked at by every potential MBA candidate as a top selection criterion in business school education. The perception of business as a secondary skill in the US would certainly restrict many like us to consider US business programs in future and reduce the value-added in classroom discussions without global perspectives. In addition, one of the primary issues with the current H1B program is the flood of applications from the so-called consulting companies who recruit technical graduates without a project in hand and similar illegal practices. This priority given to STEM graduates will allow these consulting companies to keep impacting the H1B program in a much more negative way in years to come. I sincerely hope that USCIS can come up with processes to weed out such fake consulting petitions and ensure the genuine candidates (both STEM and business) get justice. I would also request a kind consideration to include business concentrations into the OPT extension program. 
Thanks,

A Genuine Business Graduate.
